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SECTOR 1 CPF / SAPS MEETING - THURSDAY 23 JULY 2015
ISISANGO CONFERENCE CENTRE

206 ROSIES PLACE STREET (OFF GEORGE ROAD) GLEN AUSTIN
AGENDA

1. WELCOME

2. APOLOGIES 
3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES OF 25 JUNE 2015
4. MATTERS ARISING
5. CPF EXECUTIVE ELECTIONS – 30 JUNE 2015
6. CRIMES STATS / SITUATION – SAPS
7. MIDRAND GRADUATE INSTITUTE  (MGI) - UPDATE 
8. GRAND CENTRAL AIRPORT – UPDATE

9. GLEN / AUSTIN – UPDATE
10. GLEN AUSTIN EXT 3 - UPDATE
11. PRESIDENT PARK – UPDATE
12. GLEN AUSTIN EXT 3 - UPDATE

13. RANDJESFONTEIN – UPDATE

14. WATERFALL VIEW / JUKSKEI VIEW – UPDATE

15. ROAD PATROL DECALS - UPDATE

16. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
17. DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 20 AUGUST 2015
MINUTES OF CPF SECTOR 1 – SAPS MEETING

HELD AT ISISANGO CONFERENCE CENTRE ON THURSDAY 25 JUNE 2015 AT 19H00

PRESENT:

Steven Johnstone (Chairman) Bruce Beevers (Vice Chairman) Constable Richard Mapara (Sector Commander) Constable Matumba, Bokaba Maluleka, Ivan Bekker, Mike Da Silva, Karl Machalek, John & Desiree Gainsford, Nicky Holl, Ian Measures, A W Cloete, Esme and Jaques Otto, Gerhard Koekemoer, Miguel Assis, Brian Sutherland, Trevor Ralston, Christine Robinson, Brian & Kingsley Landman, Nyiko Maswanganyi, Esther Netshivhongweni, Craig Shambrook, Mfundo Zulu, Debbie Van der Bilt, Shirley Winter, 
APOLOGIES:

Stefan Niemiec, Robert Southey, Sandra Bessit, Dave Holt, Gisela Domel, Ambani Ludere, Carl Winter, Cllr Richard Newby
ADOPTION OF MINUTES:

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 21 May 2015 were adopted as a true and correct record by Desiree Gainsford and seconded by Christine Robinson. .
CPF EXCO ELECTIONS

Steven advised the meeting that the elections for the CPF Executive were scheduled for Tuesday 30 June at 19h00 at SAPS Midrand.  Everyone would be welcome to attend, but only the 10 elected members from each of the five sectors would be allowed to stand and be eligible to vote.  Training for the committee members had been held at the station on 20 June.

In accordance with the Constitution it is mandatory for a committee member to attend all meetings, unless an apology is given and recorded.  The Glen Austin 3 candidate Mareina Mogate elected at the Sector 1 meeting on 19 February had to date, not made contact or attended any of the three consecutive sector meetings.  It was agreed that Miguel Assis would replace her on the sector committee and be available for the CPF EXCO elections.

CRIME STATISTICS:
Constable Mapara reported that 37 crimes had been reported from Sector 1 during the month of May.  There had been 28 reported cases the previous month, so crime is on the increase.  Stats show that most of the recorded crimes had been committed on Fridays and Saturdays between the hours of 04h00 to 08h00.   Constable Richard Mapara, Sector Commander can be contacted at 079 877 6528.  
Steven advised that sector 1 is “burning at the moment” and Colonel Moodley has agreed to bring in extra manpower in the form of the TRT, the flying squad and the dog unit to try and stamp out the crime in President Park.  With the large tracts of open land with long grass in this area, an ideal place to hide.  There were no stats to prove that with the increase in load shedding there had been an increase in crime.
GRAND CENTRAL AIRPORT UPDATE:

Chris was not present at the meeting and no report had been submitted.  The palisade fencing is still in the process of being erected, but there are still lots of gaps where criminals can get through.  
MIDRAND GRADUATE INSTITUTE (MGI):

No representative present. The meeting to discuss student safety tips and how to avoid being a victim of crime scheduled by SAPS for Sunday 28 June at 11h00 at the MGI had been rescheduled for Thursday 16 July.
Shirley to send an e-mail requesting a representative to attend the Sector 1 meeting.

GARA UPDATE:

Christine advised that she and Ian had recently held a good meeting with Vusi from Impolweni.  He had apologised to the Glen Austin residents affected by the noise from the premises, he had not been aware that the sound had carried. The sound system had been turned down and adjusted accordingly.  
The cables had been stolen twice from outside the same property in Donovan Road and Austin Road had also reported cable theft. 
Steven reported that cabling is not being buried anymore and aerial cabling is now being used, where 4 wires are twisted together acting as a bundle conductor that hangs loosely between overhead poles.  Low grade aluminum that is thicker and has very little scrap value is now being used. It is quicker, easier and cheaper to install.
Several residents along the Olifantsfontein Road / R562 have complained about the stench coming from the InterWaste site.  Sharon Tiepelt together with several residents is trying to resolve the problem.
GLEN AUSTIN (EXT 3)

Jaques advised that the area around the MGI is currently quiet as the students are on holiday.  Both Alsatian and Ridge Roads had been fixed.  The MGI are advising residents in advance of noisy parties, etc. and the problem is now under control.

PRESIDENT PARK UPDATE:
John advised that President Park already have their own decals advertising their block watch system, they are full colour decals and cost R400 a set and R350 for PPRA members.  Their block watch system is now up and running, after several violent crimes had occurred in the area.  Esther advised that over the last two weeks she and her fellow residents had been very disappointed with SAPS and their lack of response to calls for help, despite giving SAPS all the details of where a suspected drug dealer lives and what time to arrive and possibly make an arrest, no reaction.  She had set up a meeting with Colonel Moodley to meet during the next week.  Kruger Road has become a hot spot for criminals and the tenants / residents are moving out.  PPRA are trying to close all thoroughfares in President Park with Kruger Road, being one of the planned closures, this is an on-going and slow process.
Desiree warned of a suspicious white Chev / Toyota with two well-dressed gentlemen that have often been seen in the area.  
RANDJESFONTEIN UPDATE:

Trevor advised that the erection of the perimeter lighting is almost complete.  They have a guard track system in place that tracks the security guards and their vehicles.  They are in the process of setting up a cell phoned based app called Zello that once registered functions like a two-way radio.  The system would need to be controlled and there is a joining procedure to ensure that unwanted people are not on the system. An officer in a control room would receive the calls.  The system can be registered in each area.  It was introduced into the Centurion area and works very well, as they have had a huge decrease in crime.
WATERFALL VIEW / JUKSKEI VIEW UPDATE:
Nyiko advised that he was only aware of one housebreaking in the area during the last month.  Currently there are lots of contractors in the area, but they have now introduced a system with only preferred suppliers being allowed access and this has decreased crime.  The palisade fencing has also helped.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS:
Thank You:  Desiree expressed her thanks to SAPS for their effort in trying to catch the three criminals currently moving through the President Park area, she hoped they would eventually be caught.

Night Vision Glasses:  Miguel advised that one of his neighbours had invested in night vision equipment himself and has offered that they be used by the community out on patrols. 
Road Patrol Decals:  To date 30 magnetic decals advertising the Sector 1 patrols to increase visibility to criminals have been sold at a cost of R200 per set.  GARA have agreed to sponsor  R100 if purchased by a member and PPRA have agreed to sponsor R50 if purchased by a member.  The decals can be easily placed on a vehicle. To place an order and arrange for the payment please contact either:

Bruce Beevers – 082 883 4527 or eagerbeaver@polka.co.za   OR

Shirley Winter – 082 804 5348 or shirleyannwinter@gmail.com
The meeting ended at 08h35.

NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting is scheduled to be held on Thursday 20 August at 19h00 – Isisango Conference Centre.
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In emergency call 
YOUR SECTOR SAPS VEHICLE; then 10111; then your armed response company; SAPS   071 675 6108
SAPS Sector 1 Manager – 079 877 6528

Alternate SAPS  071 675 6109

Midrand SAPS 011 3471601/2/26   
Sector 1 – incorporating  :  Glen Austin, President Park, Glen Austin Ext 3, Randjesfontein,

Waterfall Estates and Waterfall /Jukskei View.
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